Minutes of the Antrim Planning Board Meeting December 1, 1994

Present: Judith Pratt, Chairman; Michael Oldershaw; Edwin Rowehl; David Essex and Alternate Kenneth Akins sitting for Wayne DeKoning.

Chairman Judith Pratt called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M.

Continued Public Hearing Swiftwater Girl Scout Council - Camp Chenoa. The Chair reported that the Selectmen have reported that they hope to make a decision on the bridge by the end of December, but no later than January 15th. Inasmuch as this is the only matter outstanding, the Public Hearing is continued until January 5, 1995 at 8:00 P.M.

Zoning Amendments for the 1995 Town Meeting - A Notice of Public Hearing will be posted and published in the Peterborough Transcript for January 5, 1995 at 7:30 P.M.

Correspondence:

Southwest Regional Planning Commission - 10 year Transportation Schedule.

Candidates for 1995 - The positions held by Edwin Rowehl and Hugh Giffin are open for the 1995 Election. The Chair pointed out that the Conservation Commission no longer has a representative on the Board. Rod Zwirner who was present agreed to relay the message.

Minutes of November 17. 1994 - Mike Oldershaw moved to accept the minutes as presented. Ken Akins second. So moved unanimously.

John Young Tax Map 5 Lot 247 - Addressed the Board in the matter of the two lot subdivision of his property on Congreve Road. The Board advised him that he would need a survey before making application to the Planning Board.

Meeting December 15, 1994 - Because there is no business scheduled for that meeting Ken Akins moved to cancel the meeting scheduled for December 15. Mike Oldershaw second. So moved unanimously. The next regular meeting will be January 5 1995 at 7:30 P.M.

David Essex made the motion to adjourn. Mike Oldershaw second. Meeting adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Barbara Elia, Secretary